
KEY DATES 

 

Message from our Acting Campus Principal - Cleo Lazaris 

21 Sept PARENT TEACHER CONVERSATIONS 10AM - 1PM 

END OF TERM 3 - BUSES LEAVE 1PM 

8 Oct TERM 4 BEGINS 

Friday 21st  September, 2018 

 
Churchill Campus 

Ph: 5132 3700 

PO Box 3411 

MORWELL BC 3841 

EMAIL: kurnai.co@edumail.vic.gov.au 

College Principal 

Anthony Rodaughan 

Acting Campus Principal 

Cleo Lazaris 

School Hours:    8:25am - 2:45pm 

Students are supervised from 8:10am - 3pm 

Cuppa and Chat with Cleo 

The next catch up will be Friday, October 12th at 9.30 am. 

Staffing Update 

This week we farewelled two of our long standing staff members, Sally Sandy and Ronnie Schuback. Collectively, the ladies 

have supported students and staff at Churchill Campus for well over two decades.  We will miss their contribution to our 

campus but are pleased that they will remain as members of Kurnai College.  From all staff and students at Churchill Campus 

Ronnie and Sally, we wish you all the best in your new roles at the FLO. 

As term three draws to a close, I would like to acknowledge the hard work of staff and students during one of the traditionally 

most difficult terms of the year.  Without public holidays to break up the term, all members of our community have persevered 

through the winter months to continue to do their best. I wish everyone a safe and enjoyable holiday.  I hope you have a 

chance to relax and recharge your batteries ready to tackle the final term. 

Thinking Championships 

Our Year 7 students have participated in the 2018 Thinking Championships over the 

last couple of weeks and it has again been an exciting and engaging time for all the 

teams. Students have demonstrated many of the soft skills taught throughout the 

year such as team work, problem solving, communication and time management.  A 

huge thank you to all the staff led by Russell White in organising and supervising 

such an extensive program.  
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Homework Club 

We’ve had a great turn out for our Homework Club on Wednesday nights.  Students can get extra help with classwork, in a 

relaxing environment.  

When: Wednesday afternoon 

Where: Churchill Campus Library 

Time: 3:00 to 4:15pm 

Food Provided 

Mobile Phone Use 

The dilemma of whether mobile phones are a distraction in class has been and will 

continue to be an issue facing all schools.  As a Bring Your Own Device (BYOD) school, 

Kurnai College encourages students to have their laptops and tablets ready to use as a 

point of learning tool or for classwork as set out by the teacher.  It is our responsibility as 

a community, to support young people to use devices appropriately in different settings, 

including school.  Churchill Campus now has a phone holder in every classroom where 

students are asked to park their phones at the beginning of the lesson so as not to 

distract them from classroom learning.  Students will be able to access their phones only 

if their teacher deems that the phone at that point in the class would assist the learning. 

Medieval Day 

On Monday our Year 8s participated in Medieval Day.  Students have been studying 

Medieval times in their Humanities classes and the day celebrated activities of that 

time.  All students enjoyed arts and crafts, a feast and sports and games.  

Congratulations to staff and students from the Year 8 team for making this an 

enjoyable and memorable day. 
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Thinking Championships 

It has been an action packed and fun filled end to a very busy Term 3. Students have 

been involved in competing in the ‘Thinking Championships’ challenging their physical, 

mental, dramatic and artistic abilities in events including; two ball soccer, ad making, 

puzzles, charades, circuit, Wii sports, and many, many more. The students have 

participated in these events with great enthusiasm and have enjoyed themselves 

immensely as well as some countries scoring “world records” in a number of events, 

which is quite an achievement. It is always an enjoyable way to finish what is renowned 

to be a very busy term and we would like to give a very big thank you to Mr White who is 

instrumental in organising and leading this event. A lot of work goes into organising 

these two weeks and he has done a phenomenal job yet again. The closing ceremony 

and presentations took place on Thursday. Good luck to all our countries!! 

Learning Behaviour Updates 

Congratulations to the following students who achieved a GPA of 3.8 or higher, we hope you enjoy 
your reward lunch.  

William Bonnici  Alexandra Gore  Andrew Hunt 

Bailey Jones   Jazmine Sanders  Tyra Abbott 

Josh Gina   Hayden Dent   Callum Minster 

Swimming  

Well done to all the students who participated in the swimming program this term.  In Term 4, the girls who did not swim this 

term will be offered the same opportunity to enhance their skills in the water as facilitated by Austswim instructors.  We 

remind students that this is a compulsory unit of their Physical Education as well as an incredibly valuable learning 

opportunity.  This program is funded by the College and the girls are only required to return their permission forms if they 

have not done so yet. 
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Term 4 Transition 

As students enter their fourth term of Year 7, we would like to express our want to 

assist each student in their transition into Year 8.  Unlike the transition from Primary 

School to Secondary School, it often seems that students are expected to shift from 

what they know to something new without much consultation.  We would like to 

encourage all students and their families to contact us during Term 4 if they have any 

questions, concerns or uncertainties.  Further, we urge both students and families to 

contact our team if they feel intervention needs to occur regarding academic or social 

situations.  Whilst we place a high importance on teaching students to be resilient in 

challenging times, we promote taking proactive approach to such matters which 

includes communicating any stresses that students or families are feeling.  When we are 

aware of these situations, we can offer support and strategies to help guide students in 

managing themselves in a safe, productive and positive way.  

Please contact us on 5132 3700 or email Celeste Sanderco or Mary Corponi via 

Compass if you wish to discuss student matters. 

Holidays  

On behalf of the Year 7 team, we wish students and families a relaxing and enjoyable break and look forward to returning for 
term 4. 
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As the end of the term approaches, teachers have just finished the Learning Behaviour 

Reports and are looking forward to discussing these with parents, guardians and 

students at the Conferences which took place last night after school and this morning.  

On behalf of the Year 8 Team of teachers; Sarah Cohen, Rebecca Lynch, Ross 

Fitzpatrick, Chris Flake, Josh Barrie and Lindy Gumpold we would like to wish all Year 8 

students and their families an enjoyable Term 3 holiday break.  

PBS Coupons 

Village Cinema movie tickets have been the most popular reward that the Year 8 students are 

collecting with their coupons from the PBS cupboard. A reminder that the PBS coupons are given 

to students by staff members, when students display a behaviour from the Four Pillars – 

Relationships, Engagement, Excellence, or Work Ethic – for a prize from the display cupboard, 

which is the Wellbeing Office.  

At the end of week 7 the following are the top 7 students for Year 8: 

 Jazmin Perrott Orr - 17 

 Trey Knight - 15 

 Ryan Nestor - 13 

 Nelly Love - 12 

 Violet Juricevich - 11 

 Shyeri Marvin – 10 

A reminder to all Year 8 students that when they receive a ticket that they need to write their name 

on the ticket and then place it into the PBS box, which is located in the Library. 

Student Absences 

Over the past week new absence letters have been sent out to parents of Year 8 

students who have unexplained absences from school. It is DEECD (Department of 

Education and Early Childhood Development) policy that all student absences are 

accounted for and therefore we do require explanations for all absences from school. 

Please make sure that you do let the school know, by  contacting the school prior to 

9am, where possible, if it is expected that your child will be away from school. You may 

leave a voice message on the absence voice mail, which can be accessed 24hours a 

day. Starting in Week 2 of Term 4 these absence letters will be posted out every 

fortnight.  

Absence  phone number - Churchill - 5132 3711 

Equipment 

A reminder to students and parents that appropriate equipment needs to be brought to class. 

Students should have more than one pen, ideally a pencil case, as well as an exercise book on which 

to write on in class.  Students are reminded that they are not to bring bags to class.  

Uniform Expectations 

When students are at school or participating in school activities that take them out of the 

school grounds they are expected to be in full uniform.  This does not include non-school 

uniform jackets, beanies, hoodies or tracksuit pants, however they can wear long sleeve navy 

or white tops (without hoods) underneath their polo tops. Students are also reminded that 

they are required to wear shoes that are predominately black. If your child is out of uniform, 

please provide a note which explains why your child is not wearing uniform on a particular 

day. If you require any assistance with school uniform, please don’t hesitate to contact the 

school and speak to either a member of the Year 8 Team or the Wellbeing Team. 



Homework Club  

Homework Club is becoming a popular place for Year 8 students to come along and receive extra 

assistance from teachers and to complete work before they go home. With the release of the August 

Learning Behaviour Reports this is a great opportunity for parents and guardians to reflect on 

whether your child needs extra assistance to help them complete work.  

Student Laptops 

A reminder that students are expected to have a laptop and that students need to 

bring their laptop to all classes. Staff in the Year 8 team have worked to determine 

which students have their own laptop or required access to a school laptop in the 

short term. Therefore all students in Year 8 currently have access to a laptop. If par-

ents and guardians could support the school by checking that their child is taking their 

laptop to school that would assist with trying to develop good organisational habits. 
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When: Wednesday afternoon  

Where: Churchill Campus Library  
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Charlize DOLLER  Riley STEVENS  Jazmin BRAZIER 

Kiarna CLUDERAY  Chloe HUIZER   Molly SAWYER 

Jessica HOGHTON  Hayley SHAW   Mckenzie TINGAY 

Sophie BELLINGHAM Amy KUIJPERS  Oliver STURRE 

Hayley DONNELLY  Boyd MAKEPEACE  Shannae DUREA 

Bethany BLAKELEY  Tayissa MILLER  Zachary CARLSON 

Azriel HALGE   Dylan KAMPHUIS  Kelly NICKSON 

Sophie DWYER  Ryan RUNGE   Tige RENWICK   

GPA All Stars 

Congratulations to the following students who achieved 3.5 or higher in their September 
Learning Behaviour Report. The All Star award acknowledges the effort and diligence 
that the students are displaying in their classes. 

Theatre Studies 

Over the years, the Theatre Program at Kurnai Churchill has presented some very challenging productions.  This year the 

Year 9 class will perform one of the most exciting plays yet. 

BLACK ROCK, by Nick Enright, is an Australian classic.  It’s a story about boys.  In the current climate this is particularly 

relevant subject matter.  Kurnai Churchill is currently doing a lot to discuss toxic masculinity and domestic violence at the 

Year 9 and 10 level, trying to be proactive about these difficult issues. 

Hence, the upcoming production of BLACK ROCK will raise the issue in a way that is clear and thoroughly engaging.  It is the 

story of a beach party that goes horribly wrong and ends in the death of a young girl.  It is a story of guilt and loyalty, and 

coming of age.  The language is rough, the acting is wild, and the climax is powerful. 

The first performance is Tuesday 13th November at 7pm in the theatre.  For more information please contact Kline at the 

school. 

 

Robin Fitzpatrick 

Year 9 Team Leader 
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Common Assessment tasks 

Students had a busy couple of weeks completing CAT’s for their core and elective classes. These tasks gave the students an 

opportunity to demonstrate the skills and knowledge that they had been learning throughout the term. 

Well done to everyone for their persistence throughout the CAT process. 



Parent Teacher Conversations 

The Year 9 Staff would like to thank the parents who took the opportunity to meet with 

us to discuss your child’s progress in their classes. 

BYOD 

A reminder that students are required to bring their device to school charged and 

ready to use. If your child does not have a personal device please contact Glen 

Stephenson who will be working to make arrangements for a device to be available. 

Homework Club 

Homework club is available for students on a Wednesday afternoon to assist with their studies. 

Where: Churchill Campus Library 3 - 4.15pm 
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The Year 9 team hope that our students have a great break and return refreshed and ready for Term 4. 

Mobile Phones 

A reminder that while students are allowed to bring their mobile phones to school that is 

with the understanding that they are not to be used in classes for games and texting etc. 

Classrooms have mobile phone holders that students are expected to use to ensure that 

they are free from temptation and distraction. 

 

Robin Fitzpatrick 

Year 9 Team Leader 

fitzpatrick.robin.e@edumail.vic.gov.au 
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Minor Classroom Shuffles  

Just a note that we anticipate some minor shuffles across Year 10 classes for Term 4 in our ongoing efforts to minimise the 

distractions and improve the overall work ethic. 

A quieter start to the final term of the year for our Year 10 students but still some great opportunities for our students to 

engage in extracurricular activities. 

What's coming up  

ONLY 9 WEEKS LEFT AT the 

JUNIOR CAMPUS 
The countdown continues until our Year 10 students head north to the University 
Campus to commence their senior studies.  The expectations around work ethic and 
attendance remain high for all students right through to the end of the term.  On that 
note I want to congratulate our Year 10 students who achieved an excellent 
performance average for their most recent Learning Behaviour Reports: Ruby Reilly, 
Justin Coleman, Sydney Simpson, Madi Tarrant, Gemma Brown, Tim Hutchinson, 
Bradley Scholten, Antonio Cardillo, Jessica Campbell, Samantha Wakefield, Jarryd 
Xuereb, Shelby Love, Amy Cannon, and Namatai Douglas. 

Leaving school grounds during lunchtime/ before end of school day 

A reminder to parents and students that students are not allowed to leave the school grounds during the school day.  If you 

need to collect your child before the end of the day, please come to the general office to sign them out or contact me via 

phone.  

Bootcamp 

The Bootcamp program provides students who have not completed the required work in class or who need some extra 

support, with additional time and care to finish a task.  I will endeavour to send parents an SMS if your child is nominated to 

attend Bootcamp on any given Friday during Period 5.    If you would like any further information about this program, please 

contact Andy or myself from the Year 10 team. 
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Year 10 Tasmania Trip  

After four long days in the saddle (aka Laurie’s bus), the Year 10 Tassie Trip ended with a roller coaster ride of three-metre 
waves across the Bass Strait! 

On behalf of all the staff involved in the planning of, and those of us lucky enough to attend the trip, we just want to say thank 
you to all the students for being awesome, patient, and respectful throughout the trip!   

The team received several positive comments about our students including ‘this is the best group of students we have had 
here (Port Arthur)’.  Even the really-really-really strict bus driver paid tribute to our students.  

Ruby, Shayla (pictured on the Port Arthur Ghost Tour) and Gemma have described the experience as being different to other 
camps, even going as far as stating it was ‘thrilling.’  They said that the plane trip to Hobart and the return trip on the Spirit of 
Tasmania ‘were both different experiences, but both were fun.’ 

They went on to say that ‘the first fun experience was Mt Wellington which had spots of snow’.  This, of course, led to a few 
snowball fights.  ‘We learned a lot about the history of convicts at Port Arthur; we went on a Ghost Tour which was spooky and 
exciting. We also went on the Tahune Airwalk in Huonville (refer to Jenny’s attempt at a selfie shot with Hayden, Tim, Angela, 
Taneesha and Jess).  Overall the girls said that ‘ although we spent a lot of time on the bus it was a good time bonding with 
everyone, listening to music (thanks Kylie for the 80’s playlist) and most of all sleeping after a long day.’  All in all the girls said 
‘the weather was beautiful, it was great meeting new people … everyone got along … and the places we visited were great!’ 

Andy, Ben, Nyssa, Kylie and I will reflect more on the trip and make some super-sized recommendations for 2019!  
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THURSDAY 

29
th

 NOVEMBER! 
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Calendar of Excursions / Camps 

Year 7  
Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

23 Jul-14 Dec Swimming $NIL 20/7/18 

    

    

Year 8 
 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

23 Jul-14 Dec Swimming $NIL 20/7/18 

    

17 & 18 Oct Flat Pack Challenge $NIL CLOSED 

Year 9 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

9,16,23,30 Oct OE Life Saving Skills $NIL 20/9/18 

22-24 Oct Peer Support Camp $100 6/9/18 

7-9 Nov OE Wilson’s Prom $170 30/10/18 

Year 10 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

    

    

    

All Years  
 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

24 May –21 

Nov 

AIME Program $NIL 21/5/18 
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VCE Music Performance - performance exams 

Throughout the year, students enrolled in the VCE Music Performance class have been 

rehearsing afterschool every Thursday for the year twelve students End-Of-Year Performance 

Exams.  Students will be coming in over the holiday break to fine tune their performances in 

preparation for their 10th October exams. 

Good luck to the year 12 students Nathan Britt, Callum Sammut and Ashlee Webster with 

your exams.  Thanks also to the year eleven VCE Music Performance students and those 

from the Churchill Campus who have attended the weekly rehearsals.  

Latrobe Valley Eisteddfod 

A number of our College and VCE ensembles performed in the eisteddfod in a variety of 

sections. 

The College vocal group participated in the Primary/Secondary Schools Vocal Group section 

and received an Honourable Mention. 

The College Guitar Ensemble and Mixed Concert Band both performed in the Secondary 

Schools Instrument Ensemble section, where Mixed Concert Band received a third placing 

and the Guitar Ensemble was nominated as the winner in this section – as part of the first 

place prize a shield was presented to winners which features the names of all the schools 

that have won this shield.  This is also the second time that the College Guitar Ensemble have 

won this shield for the school.  

Two of the VCE Music Performance ensembles performed in the Open Instrument Ensemble 

section, performing against competent community ensembles. Our students were successful 

in receiving a first and second placings through the VCE Brass Ensemble and the VCE 

Contemporary Ensemble. 

Well done to all those students that have attended their instrument classes, did the required 

practice and attend these performances. 

Kurnai College Music 

Throughout the year, students enrolled in the Music Program have been preparing for these 

annual performances – Latrobe Valley Eisteddfod; VCE Music Performance exams; the On 

The Road Again Primary Schools tour; College Music Concert; and Kurnai Idol. 

Even though terms three and four are predominantly performance and assessment terms, 

we are also preparing for next year by seeking new enrolments. 

Write these dates: 

On The Road Again Primary Schools tour – Weeks one and two.  Choir, Guitar Ensemble, 

Mixed Concert Band and KP NoiseMakers performing at Boolarra, Churchill North, Morwell 

Park and Morwell Central Primary Schools. 

 

College Concert – Week 6 Evening Performance 

Kurnai Idol – Heats to commence at each campus early term four followed by final.  Get your 

voices ready over the holidays and find someone that can play either piano or guitar. 
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Does your child have a current Asthma Action Plan or Anaphylaxis Management Plan?  

  

Annual Update Anaphylaxis and Asthma Management Plans 

Whilst your child is attending school and suffers from these medical conditions, it is your 

responsibility each year to supply the school with updated medical information from your 

family doctor.  This information is retained by the school so that should a medical issue arise 

the correct medical treatment is administered. 

Please contact your family doctor to arrange an updated Management Plan as soon as possi-

ble.  Once you have the plan please ensure that the school is given this information as soon 

as possible. 
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College is not involved in the organisations or the running of any  these community events.    
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A supporter of making and sharing music, the Latrobe City Brass Band is a supporter of the music program at Kurnai 

College. 

Currently seeking players of all ages and abilities. 

Beginners are most welcome and instruments are available. 

Venue: Morwell Town Common – Cnr Elgin and Chapel Streets, Morwell 

Rehearsals occur Every Tuesday evening 

Come and see what this band is all about at the rehearsal or contact the band representative for further information on 

Mobile: 0413 809 965 
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